
   

 

 

 

 

Winster Village Magazine 
     September 2017 

       40p where sold 

Winster Primary School says ‘Farewell’ 
 

On the last day of term, there are always mixed feelings as we look 
forward to our Summer break to rest and relax, but that also 
means returning in September without our Year 6 pupils. This year, 
we said au revoir but not goodbye forever (we are sure!) to Alfie, 
Angus, Eve, Eleanor and Sam. We gave them a great ‘send off’ at 
the leavers service at church and the PTFA continued this with a 
party at the Burton Institute. We will miss them greatly,  but know 
that they are ready to spread their wings at Highfields and Lady 
Manners and are very proud of all they have achieved this year, 
personally and academically. Here is a poem they wrote themselves 
to recall their time at Winster… 
 

W e are leaving and are ready to move on, Winster 

has given us many good times. Year 7 is calling 

and we will soon be gone, Winster has given us many 

memories, such as this one… 

 

Eleanor once fell asleep on a chair, 

And then Daniel cut her hair! 

 

Alfie once ate some revolting mud, 

It wouldn’t have done him any good! 

 

Eve got peckish and ate Eleanor’s arm, 

It really didn’t do her a lot of harm! 

 

Angus at Losehill belly- flopped in the mud, 

It was quite obvious, we knew he would! 

 

Sam used to run into the wall, 

We’re not sure why and of course, he did sometimes 

fall! 

 

You will surely miss us when we aren’t here, 

We will come back to see you, do not fear. 

 

Good bye for now and farewell we say, 

Thank you for coming here today.  
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Winster Diary 
Key to Venues: BI=Burton Institute, JR=Jubilee Room, CH=Church, SH=School, MH=Market House, MS=Miners 
Standard, BG=Bowling Green, PO=Post Office PF=Playing Fields WS=Winster Surgery VS=Village Shop 
SD=South Darley Village Hall, WMC=Winster Methodist Chapel, WR=Wensley Reading Room EVH=Elton Village Hall.  

Tuesday 5th Sept Band call for Winster Morris 8pm JR 

Wednesday 6th Sept Twinning Group Meeting 7.30pm BG 

Tuesday 12th Sept Band call for Winster Morris 8pm JR 

Friday 15 Sept DCC Mobile Library 9.30am Main 
Street 

Monday 18 Sept Winster Village Magazine Copy Date - 
Please send your contributions by 6pm  

Tuesday 19th Sept Band call for Winster Morris 8pm JR 

Sunday 24th Sept Annual clearing of the weed pond 10am - 12pm  

Tuesday 26th Sept Band call for Winster Morris 8pm JR 

Thursday 28th Sept Winster Garden & Countryside Group - English 
Roses 7.30pm BI 

Weekly Events 
Every Monday  Winster and Elton Luncheon Club 12pm - 2pm JR 

Every Tuesday   
Yoga 6.30 - 8.00pm (Drop-in sessions available)  BI 
Winster Morris Dancing Practice 8.00 - 9.30pm 
resumes October BI 

Every Thursday Open Thursdays with Christine 
Cliff 
Farm, 
Nr Elton 

This diary also appears on the Winster Website at www.winster.org. Please always 
double-check dates with organisers where appropriate to avoid clashes of events  

(see page 21 for contacts) 

Friday 29th Sept Winster Village Quiz 7.30pm BI 

Wed 27th Sept Winster Village Choir Meeting & Practice 7.30pm BI 

Thursday 21st Sept Monthly Tea and Toast 10am - 12pm CH 

Saturday 23rd Sept Coffee Morning  CH 
Friday 22nd Sept Bible Study 10.30am CH 

Follow us on Twitter @WinsterNews for latest updates 

We are also on facebook: https://www.facebook.com/      
winstervillagemagazine - share your photos there! 
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Please send your           
contributions,      

including your updates 
on groups, important 
dates and other items 
you would like to be 

published to:  
 

mag@winster.org  

Readers’ Letters & Noticeboard  

Welcome to the September  
Edition of the    

Winster Village Magazine  
 

 

B ack to school everyone! Or maybe not just yet? 
For children, time seems to go a lot slower, so 

for them the 6 week summer holidays are often   
perceived as never-ending in the most positive way. 
Many parents enjoy this time with their children, and 
some admit that they equally enjoy when the school 
starts again. We don’t judge; a change of established 
routines is often hard to adapt to. In any case, we 
hope that you enjoyed the summer. You may have 
noticed that the magazine reached you a bit later 
than usual - the editorial team was on holiday. We 
are now ready for more news and interesting stories 
coming from you. Please send such items to 
mag@winster.org for publishing. Oh, and before I 
forget, Yoga is back, or rather still in town at the  
Burton Institute, now with a new teacher. More info 
on page 11.  
 

Keep well, Ztu|  

Operation Christmas Child – shoe boxes. 
I've already been asked if I'm 'doing' the shoe boxes again this year so just a quick 
notice to say that I am. More details to follow.  Marion Bowler 

HOWARD FLETCHER 
Joyce and family wish to thank everyone for the cards and messages we have   
received, also for the kind donations of £120 for Winster Wesleyan Chapel.       
Special thanks to all who attended Howard's funeral and the Miners Standard for 
the lovely buffet. 

Play Sand ‐ Does anybody need any play sand? I am having a bulk delivery 
of 40 x 25kg bags for £100, working out at £2.50 each (they are normally 
around £3.00 for just 15kg). If anyone needs any for cost price at £2.50 
each, give me a call on 650932 or drop me an email             
david.k.brown@hotmail.co.uk 



4 

 

Property Renovation  
and Maintenance  

to full Project  
Management 

 

For a l l  your  property needs 
f rom new k i tchens & 

bathrooms, landscaping and 
decking to fu l l  management of  
your house renovat ion project .  

For more information 
contact Matt Gill on  

 
01629 650574 

Matthew Gill 
Properties Ltd 

wood chipper for hire  
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WEDNESDAY 4 OCTOBER       
7.30 pm 

the BOWLING GREEN  
Please come along if you are in any way 

 interested in being part of next year’s Wakes or have any ideas 
for improvement. 

All are invited to WINSTER WAKES CARNIVAL  
 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Groups applying for funding from this year’s Wakes 
should email Phil Mason at philipamason12@gmail.com 
by Saturday 30th September or apply to Kingsfield       
Cottage, East Bank 

Annual clearing of weed from the pond.   
 
All welcome to join us on Sunday 24 September 10am to 12 noon.  
Wear wellies and plastic gloves! 
Refreshments will be provided. 
More info Anthea 650480 or Dave 650395 
 

Band Call for Winster Morris 
 
Tuesday evenings, just for September, we are encouraging anyone 
who would like to have a go at some of the Winster Morris tunes to 
join us. We would welcome percussion, wind, reed, or small stringed 
instruments. We will start at 8pm, Tuesday 5th September, in the  
Jubilee room. If you know anyone who might be interested, please 
mention it to them. 
Normal Dance practice restarts in October. 
 
For further info contact Phyllis Mason 01629 650241 
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Ads Are Available in Colour! 
 

Inquiries to Bev Atkins ads@winster.org  
Telephone 01629 650086 
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Winster  
Village Shop 

www.winstervillageshop.com 
Tel: 01629 650683 

 

Your Village. Your Community. 
Your Shop 

Let us know what you want from your shop?  Next 
time you are in the shop pick up a survey to fill out 
and give us your views.  Help us improve your 
shop. 
 
Also, if you would like to be informed of any promotions and updates relating to the 
shop via email, please pop into the shop and give us your details. 
 
 

Watch out for this year’s calendar  -  Coming Soon 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Look out for September’s special offers!! 

 
From Jayne, Katrina and all the Staff 

Shop Opening Times:  
Mon – Sat — 8.00am – 7.00pm 
Sun & B/H — 8.00am – 6.00pm 

 Fresh Bread & Milk 
 Beers, Wine & Spirits 
 Cooked Meats & Pies 
 News Papers reserved or delivered 
 Hot & Cold Drinks 
 Post Office (Closed on Thurs/Sat Afternoons and Sunday) 

 

Winster Garden and Countryside Group 
 

invites you an illustrated talk by Stuart Dixon entitled 
 

English Roses 
 

 at 7.30pm on Thursday September 28th    
 

At the Burton Institute 
 

Annual membership  £15, one meeting £4 
 

Please see our Facebook page for details of future talks: https://www.facebook.com/
winstergardenandcountrysidegroup 

Winster Village Shop – AGM 
29th November 2017 -7.30pm 

Burton Institute  
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Winster Luncheon Club 100 Prize Draw.  
 

Here are the results: 1st prize ‐ £20 Anthea Rawlence ‐   
2nd prize ‐ £10 ‐ Christine Akroyd ‐ 3rd prize ‐ £5 ‐ Julie Griffiths  

 

Congratulations to the winners. 
For more information on how to join the 100 Club please contact 

Sue Coate: Tel: 650706 

Winster Village Quiz            
is back again ……….. 
Our quiz season consists of seven 
monthly meetings from September to 
March. Each quiz, with a raffle, raises 
about £100 for some local charity or 
Winster group. 
 
*WE WOULD WELCOME VOLUNTEERS TO PRE-
PARE AND ASK THE QUESTIONS ON ONE OF 
THE 7 QUIZ NIGHTS.  Could one of those be you? 
  
*WE WOULD LIKE SUGGESTIONS OF GROUPS TO BENEFIT FROM THE 
MONEY RAISED Do you have a local group or charity to suggest? 
If yes, please either phone 650090 or speak to one of the organisers: 
Christine Wright, Lyria Jones or Marg Lester. Whether you volunteer or 
not, we hope to see you at the first quiz on  
    FRIDAY 29 SEPTEMBER 
     7.30PM 
  THE BURTON INSTITUTE, WEST BANK, WINSTER 
 
Quiz Dates 

Friday 29 September 2017 Friday 26 January 2018 

Friday 27 October 2017 Friday 23 February 2018 

Friday 1 December 2017 Friday  23 March 2018 

Friday 29 December  2017   

Opening times for the shop, post office and doctors surgery can 
be found in the Winster Directory on page 21. 
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Winster Twinning Group 
  

MEETING  
WEDNESDAY 6 SEPTEMBER 

The Bowling Green 
7.30pm 

 

After the exciting visit to Monterubbiano, there is a meeting 
planned to look at the future of our twinning relationship.     
Everyone is invited to come and share views and ideas.  

Twinning is for all the people of Winster, whatever their ages, 
who have an interest in Italy, its food, culture and people. 

Hoping to see you on 6 September 
The Twinning Group 

The Heathcote Charity ‐ ApplicaƟons for Grants  
 

The Heathcote Charity’s Aims and Objects include: To assist in the furthering of 
the educaƟon of the children and young adults and the relief of the sick and poor 
of the parish of Winster. The Governors would in parƟcular welcome requests for 
financial assistance from local residents. To apply for a grant please contact the 
secretary for an applicaƟon form; these will be available from Tuesday 5th October 
2017. Any applicaƟon from or on behalf of individuals will be treated in the    
strictest  confidence.  All applicaƟons from  village organisaƟons should include a 
copy of the latest accounts and a recent statement of assets or accumulated 
funds. The secretary must receive the completed applicaƟon forms and any other        
relevant documentaƟon by Friday 17th November 2017. 
 

Secretary.  Jackie Long 
Tor House, Main Street,  
Winster DE4 2DH 
Tel No 01629 650780 
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South Darley and Winster Pre-School  
- notice of changes to hours for this year.  

After consultation with parents we will now open 
Mondays-Thursdays 9am-3pm 

 

New Session times: 
Monday 9am-12pm/12pm-3pm 
Tuesday 9am-12pm/12pm-3pm 

Wednesday 9am-12pm/12pm-3pm 
Thursday 9am-12pm/12pm-3pm   

 £12 per 3 hour session 

Contact Kirsty on 07863771636 or 01629650867 
Email: info@southdarleypreschool.co.uk 

Website: www.southdarleypreschool.co.uk 
Facebook: South Darley and Winster Pre-school 

Tales of old Winster-with Eric Shimwell 
 

This tale was told by Eric Shimwell, who lived for most of his 78 years in Winster.      
He is fondly remembered as a village character and his recollections were transcribed by 

one time village postmaster Paul Downing. His tales are reprinted here with Paul     
Downing's’ kind permission. 

 

Life Centres Around the Pub 
 

Something which comes out loud and clear in all of Eric’s stories is how the pub was the 
centre of the life of the village. “In those days you had your characters that met every 
night,” says Eric, “and you had a full evenings entertainment by just listening to the things 
that they’d done in the past”. Eric remembers one story in particular about the night six 
Winster men walked over to Bonsall. It was common practice to walk to one of the nearer 
villages and pick up as much beer as they could carry and then stagger back home after-
wards. Sometimes they lay out all night, says Eric, but on this occasion they were return-
ing from Bonsall across the fields when a heavy fog came down. 
There was a little chap in the lead when they came to one of the biggest fields in the    
district, called the “40 Acre”. It wasn’t a 40 acre field apparently, but everyone called it 
that, and in the middle of the field near the path there was an old mere hole which was 
used to water the cattle. 
Well, the little chap in the front suddenly discovered that he was waist deep in water, but 
he didn’t stop and instead called out to his mates, “Are y’all right?” “Aye. Coming,” came 
the answering shout and it was not until they had all waded through the mere that they 
started to laugh - all the way to Winster.  
Eric remembered that the beer was served from the cask into a gallon jug and then 
poured into pint, quart and gill containers brought by the customers.  
Pub life was especially good at weekends, on pay night, when a group of regulars would 
have a tradition called “Sing, Say or Pay.” Those participating would take turns to either 
sing a song, say a recitation or buy beer for all those taking part. A gallon of beer in those 
days would cost about 3/6d. Those who couldn’t sing and who didn’t want to pay might 
just recite, “The Black Sheep on the Mountain - Baaa,” but for those who stood to sing it 
was usually possible to predict what they would sing, whether it be The Farmer’s Boy or 
Burlington Bertie or some other hit of the day. In those days, everyone had a part to play 
in village life, and as Eric says, it was a “Wonderful, Wonderful time.” 
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    IF YOU WANT TO GET FIT IN   
   MIND AND BODY  

     YOGA IS THE THING TO DO 
 

Come and try a weekly Yoga Class in  
Winster’s Burton Institute beginning 

Tuesday 5 September 
6.30pm to 8.00pm 

 Men and women of all ages and ability   
are welcome 

£42 for 7 classes or £7  each class 
MORE MEMBERS ARE NEEDED TO MAKE SURE  

WE KEEP YOGA IN THE VILLAGE, SO HOPE TO SEE YOU 
THERE. 

The new, young teacher, Liz Richmond is lively and fun 
and lives in Wensley 

 

For information phone June Hine 650994 

Come and sing with the choir at the Carol Service. 
 

The village choir will be singing at the Carol Service at St John's on the evening of 
Sunday December 17th.  We would welcome more people to join us for that event. 
We will be having our first choir get together of the autumn on Wed 27th September 
at 7:30pm at the Burton Institute when we will have a short meeting, some drinks 
and nibbles and a sing. If you are interested in joining us for the carols, please 
come along on the 27th or contact Marion Bowler (650261) or Rosie Strauss  
(650564). You don't need to be able to read music. 
Rehearsals are normally on a Wednesday evening at the B.I. 
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Winster Market House by H. C. Heathcote  
Taken from the Journal of the Derbyshire Archaeological and Natural 

History Society 1906 
 

T he local history of Winster, that old upland village - once a town - in the Peak of     
Derbyshire, seems to have been unwritten. Winster, named in the Doomsday    

survey  Winsterne, has had several speculative derivations of its name. The antiquity 
of the village is beyond doubt, as is manifested by the discoveries from time to time of 
stone implements and the numbers of ancient burial-places in the neighbourhood. The 
old lead mines show undoubted evidence of Roman occupation, but, ”Hypotheses non 
fingo," Winster is one of the oldest market towns in Derbyshire. Tradition has it that a 
peck of potatoes, a peck of meal, and a pound of butter could be purchased for a   
shilling in, Winster market once upon a time. 
The late Llewellynn Jewitt, that accomplished litterateur, Iived at Winster many years, 
and spent much time and research in trying to find some early record of the old     
Market House, but without success. In The Reliquary, vol. xxi., P. 144, we find the 
following from his pen - “Dating back as it does from Saxon times, Winster is one of 
the oldest market towns, in the county of Derby. Its market once very flourishing, and 
even within the memory of the oldest inhabitants, 'Wi Iong rows o'stalls, and the    
people so thick and throng together you could a walk'd a top o' their heads' is now, 
however, a thing of the past having for many years fallen into desuetude. The old  
venerable Market House, one of the few examples, spared to us, still happily remains, 
and although but rarely opened except at the time of the annual wakes, gives an air of 
importance and antiquity to the place. The building stands nearly in the middle of the 
main street of the village the principal thoroughfare being on one side and a footpath 
on the other. It is two stories in height, the lower one of massive stone and the upper 
of very ancient brickwork with stone facings. Of the Market House nothing is known, 
nor is it necessary to conjecture. That it has stood some centuries there is no doubt." 
After various vicissitudes the Market House, a little over twenty years ago, became 
the property of the late Mr. Joseph Greatorex, but the building got so dilapidated that it 
became necessary for the safety of the public to take the upper story down, as shown 
in the first illustration (1904). For a nominal sum Mr Greatorex most generously     
conveyed it to the present owners, who, in response to a general desire evinced by 
the lovers of the ancient buildings of Derbyshire, have secured the restoration of this 
ancient relic of old time. 
The National Trust for Places of Historical Interest kindly gave the services of its    
architect, Mr. Weir, who has been twice down from London to plan the restoration, 
which has been carried out under the superintendence of Mr. Henry Rye, of Bakewell, 
architect for the Duke of Rutland, the work being done by local labour. The old       
material has been used except in places where it was absolutely necessary to put 
new. Mr. Rye reports:-"I have visited the above building several times at the request of 
the National Trust Society, and also the Society for the Preservation of Ancient    
Buildings, and have been able to report in all cases that the work of rebuilding the Old 
Market House has been and is being carried out in a sound and most conservative 
manner, no pains being spared to keep it to the old lines of this very interesting    
building. It has been a great pleasure to me to see work being so preserved." 
The work of restoration is now practically completed, as shown in illustration No. 2 
(1905), leaded lights to the windows having been added since the photograph was 
taken.  
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The maintenance and repair of 
the roadway in the main street 
was attached to the market,   
extending from the front of the 
building about seventy yards in a 
westerly direction. By agreement 
this has been transferred to the 
Bakewell Rural District Council, 
£20 having been paid to that 
body as consideration money. 
The market rights and the tolls 
accruing therefrom have been 
vested with the Winster Parish 
Council. About £120 has been 
expended in the work of         
rebuilding. The credit of the 
whole undertaking may be justly 
given to Mrs. Childers       
Thompson, who has acted as 
hon. treasurer, and to whom is 
due the first inception of the   
restoration. 
The building is about to be     
conveyed to The National Trust, 
and its future preservation will be 
thereby secured. 
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Sudoku 
 
Don’t forget a move is invalid if: 

 Any row contains more than one of the same 
number from 1 to 9 

 Any column contains more than one of the 
same number from 1 to 9 

 Any 3×3 grid contains more than one of the 
same number from 1 to 9 

 
 (Solution on page 20) 

227 

WINSTER  CALENDAR  2018 
 

120 photographs were entered for the Calendar and 45 people voted. The        
pictures chosen are a variety of views all portraying Winster as a great place to 
live. The Calendar is now at the printers and will be available in the Village Shop in 
the first week of September, so please do not buy your 2018 calendar unƟl you 
have seen the village one.  All profits will again go to our community‐owned     
Village Shop. Thank you to everyone who made this calendar possible, the     
sponsors, photographers and the interested villagers. I hope you will enjoy the 
results.  Marg Lester  

Winster School and Monyash School Federation Proposal Outcome 
 
On the 19th July, following the end of the Federation consultation period, 
the Governing Bodies of Winster and Monyash schools held a joint meeting 
to review the consultation feedback and decide whether or not to continue 
with the Federation as proposed. The Governing Bodies unanimously      
decided to proceed as proposed, with the date for The White Peak        
Federation to come into being set as 1st January 2018. We are all looking 
forward to this new stage in the life of Winster school, and thank all those 
who have offered their support. 
 
The consultation outcome document can be viewed on the school website 
at www.winster.derbyshire.sch.uk/. If anyone would like any further       
information regarding the federation please do not hesitate to contact    
either of the co-chairs, or indeed any of the current governors. 
 
Dave Robinson 01629 650395, John Wood 01629 650264 
Co-chairs of Winster CE Primary School  
 
Winster C of E Primary School, Wensley Road, Winster, Matlock, Derbyshire. 
DE4 2DH Telephone: 01629 650238 Email: info@winster.derbyshire.sch.uk 
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Planning applications received since last month 
 

 
 

 

 NP/DIS/0817/0827 Crown Cottage Main Street Winster  Discharge of     
Conditions 3 & 4 on NP/DDD/1016/1052   

 NP/DIS/0817/0829 Crown Cottage Main Street Winster Discharge of       
Condition 3 on NP/DDD/1016/1051    

 

Noah's Ark Childcare  
 

Main Street  
Winster  

07388033671  
 

Availability from September for 
ages 0-5 years. 

 

I offer children a home from home 
environment that is warm, caring, 
happy and relaxed. Children are 
treated as individuals in a       
stimulating and fun environment 
that encourages children to learn 
from the ir  en joyment and         
experiences, in and outside the 
home.  
 

I am paediatric first aid trained and 
have completed various different 
tra in ing  courses  i n c l ud ing       
safeguarding, promoting positive 
behaviour and food hygiene.  
Everyone over 16 in my home holds 
an enhanced DBS check.  
 

Open Monday - Friday  
 

Term time only contracts          
are available.  

News from St John's. 
 
 

We have been enjoying Tea and Toast 
at St John's on the third Thursday of 
the month - lots of tea, coffee and 
toast and jam and chat. Just a       
reminder that the dates this Autumn 
are 21st Sep, 19th Oct and 16th Nov, 
from 10 am till noon. Please do drop 
in. 
 

We will be holding a set of four       
informal bible studies at 10:30am on 
Fridays 22nd Sep, 29th Sep, 6th Oct, 
and 13th Oct. The first study will be at 
St John's, further venues to be          
decided. All are very welcome.  
 

On Saturday 23rd September there will 
be a coffee morning at church – 
please do come and support it to help 
raise funds for the on-going          
running of the church. 

WEA - Autumn Term Courses for Adults (Workers' Educational Association) 
At - The Joseph Whitworth Centre, Darley Dale 
 
Mondays (am).           On the Trail of the Tudors - Derbyshire Links. 
                 (pm).          Ancient History: The Glory that was Greece. 
Tuesdays (am).          Exploring the Old Roads of Derbyshire. 
                 (am/pm).    Bird Watching through the Seasons. 
                 (pm).          Romanism in Music. 
Wednesday's (am).    Art for All. 
                 (pm).          The Sky at Night. 
                 (evening).  Intermediate French. 
Fridays     (am).          Family History Workshop 
 
Please see the Village notice boards for start dates.   
Full details are on-line at wea.org.uk/East Midlands 
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Christmas Tree Festival – advance notice. 
 

I know summer is not yet over, but we wanted to give plenty of warning 
that we will be holding a Christmas Tree Festival in St John's again this 
year. Letters will be sent out soon to the various village organisations 
asking if they would like to sponsor a tree. We had some really                
imaginatively decorated trees last time and we look forward to another 
great display.  Marion Bowler 

Winster Village Shop – Loan Note Update 
 

(August 2017) 
 

The original objectives set by the Board from the recent loan note 
programme were to generate sufficient funding to pay off the loan to SIB     
Venture Capital and also to raise sufficient monies for repairs and            
improvements to the infrastructure in the shop  
 

We have received 30 new loans from villagers and home owners and issued 
loan notes to all those concerned. On behalf of the Board, we would like to 
thank everyone for their support and generosity. 
 

As a consequence, we have been able to pay off the outstanding SIB loan 
(£8500) and thereby achieve the first of our objectives. The second objective 
was to raise an additional £10k to enable repairs and refurbishment to the shop 
to take place, and I am pleased to report that just over 50% of the target has 
been achieved. 
 

The list of work that we have identified includes the following: 
 

 Additional funds to enable the replacement front door to be completed 
 Replacement of air conditioning unit 
 IT equipment and support to ensure secure and continuous operation 
 Internal painting of walls and ceiling 
 External painting of front of shop 
 Replacement of freezers and chillers 
 New shelving 
 

The Board will set out the priorities of the work and get estimates and quotes 
for the work. We do not believe we have sufficient funds at this juncture to  
complete all the work. 
 

The loan note programme remains open to anyone else who would like to show 
their support for the shop in this way. 
 

The Board will update the progress of the work at the Annual General Meeting 
to be held later this year. 
 

Alistair Wright 
Chairman 
On behalf of WVSA Board of Directors 
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DCC MOBILE LIBRARY BUS 
Please note the details for the Library Bus are:  
Friday, 15th September, 9.30 to 10.00am.                  

This is a four-weekly service.  
The bus makes only ONE STOP in Winster - this is the road side near  
Winster Hall. Please support this useful facility in order to keep it running.   

WORD PUZZLES Find The Words Below (German nouns)  

Hidden words may run  
horizontally, vertically, 
diagonally, forwards and  

backwards!  

So
lu

tio
ns

 o
n 

pa
ge

 2
0 

Hidden Meanings! 
FREIZEIT (Leisure time) 
URLAUB (holiday) 
BEKANNTE (Acquaintances) 
FREUNDE (friends) 
SCHRAUBENZIEHER (screwdriver) 

LUFTPUMPE (air pump) 
MITTAGESSEN (lunch) 
EINTOPF (stew) 
BUTTERBROT (sandwich) 
KUCHEN                             (cake) 



19  

 

St. John The Baptist Church Winster 
"Rest time is not waste time. It is economy to gather fresh strength... It is 
wisdom to take occasional furlough. In the long run, we shall do more by 
sometimes doing less." - Charles Spurgeon. "God, you have made us for 
yourself, and our hearts are restless till they find their rest in you." -         
Augustine. I was in Bakewell the other day feeling very righteous that I'd 
resisted the wonderful puddings and custard!! Then we walked by the river 
and saw the ducks appearing to stay still on the water. Yet the ducks were 
paddling like mad. There was complete frenetic activity underneath the    
water. In the Autumn or late Summer we need to remember that life throws 
a lot at us. We, like the ducks, are paddling just to keep up sometimes. But 
our Christian Tradition calls us to live a balanced life - one of work, prayer, 
rest and exercise. Too much of any one of these can quite literally throw us 
out of sync and damage our mental, physical and spiritual health. In our 
Community we have some great church buildings and these should be  
places of refreshment and revitalisation. They should be places of spiritual 
enlivening and spaces where we can meet our Creator, Redeemer and  
Sustainer. In these building there should be a warm welcome and a feeling 
of love, forgiveness and peace, but also on other occasions, joy, excitement 
and hopefulness. So the two themes in this letter are firstly, we all need to 
remember in our busy lives to find time for rest and relaxation - these two 
things are not optional for a healthy life. Secondly please do not be afraid of 
our churches. The churches of Darley Dale, South Darley and Winster are 
your churches. They do not belong to a 'holy few'; they belong to all of us, 
broken people who need God's loving mercy in our lives. Our churches are 
places were you will always be welcome. So, finally, may I wish you and 
your family every blessing and love and peace, in 
God's name. Amen 
 
With the kindest of regards 
Revd. Stephen Monk 
(Rector Darley Dale, South Darley & Winster.) 

 
Change of service time at St John the Baptist. 
 
Please note that from September all services at St John's will be at 9am 
for the first four Sundays in the month. For months where there is a fifth 
Sunday, there will be a joint service with St Helens Darley Dale and St 
Mary's South Darley at 10am and the venue will rotate round the different 
churches.  
Everyone is welcome and we have a 'kids corner' at St John's if younger 
children need to be entertained during a service. 
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Solutions for the Word Puzzles  
and Sudoku from pages  

16 & 18 

Jack in the Box 
&  

No-one to Blame 

Disclaimer ‐ The information in this magazine is for 
information & entertainment purposes only. Win‐
ster Village Magazine assumes no liability or  re‐
sponsibility for any inaccurate, delayed or       in‐
complete information, nor for any actions taken in 
reliance thereon. The opinion expressed in each 
item is the opinion of its author and does not     
necessarily reflect the opinion of the Winster     
Village Magazine publishers.  
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Flu Clinic Drop‐in‐Session Dates 2017 
(No appointment necessary) 
 

Darley Dale Medical Centre Surgery                                              
Wednesday 27th September   4pm ‐ 7pm 
Tuesday 31st October               2pm ‐ 5pm 
 

Winster Surgery               
Wednesday 20th September   2pm ‐ 5pm                  
Wednesday 25th October        2pm ‐ 5pm                  
 

Youlgrave Surgery 
Thursday 28th September        2pm ‐ 5pm 
Thursday 19th October             2pm ‐ 5pm 
 

We are unable to vaccinate people aged from six months to under 18 years at these 
sessions. Please ask at recepƟon/telephone the surgery to enquire about these  
clinic dates and Ɵmes. 
The clinics are for: 
People aged 65 years or over (including those becoming age 65 years by 31st 
March 2018) 
All pregnant women 
People aged OVER 18 years of age with a serious medical condiƟon such as: 
chronic respiratory disease 
chronic heart disease, such as heart failure 
chronic kidney disease at stage three, four or five 
chronic liver disease 
chronic neurological disease 
diabetes 
splenic dysfuncƟon 
a weakened immune system due to disease (such as HIV/AIDS) or  
treatment (such as cancer treatment) 
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Winster Directory 
Village Magazine: Editor: 
AdverƟsing: 

Gabi Johannesmann ‐ mag@winster.org 
Bev Atkins ‐ ads@winster.org 

650932 
650086 

Village Shop: Manager:  
Opening Hours:                                       

Jayne HuŌon ‐ sales@winstervillageshop.com    
Mon‐Sat 8am‐7pm. Sundays & Bank Holidays 8am‐6pm.  

650683 

Post Office: Manager: 
Opening Hours: 

Carolyn Ludlam ‐ postoffice@winster.org   
Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri 9am‐12.30pm, 1.30pm‐5pm 
Thurs, Sat 9am‐12.30pm  

650668 

Doctors Surgery: 
Opening Hours: 

Mon, Wed 8.30am‐12pm, 2pm‐6pm.  
Tues, Thurs 8.30am‐12.30pm. Fri 8.30am‐1pm.  

650207 

Burton InsƟtute: Chair: 
Booking, Wheelchair Loan,  
Photocopier, Treasurer : 

Frank Mason ‐ frankthewitch@yahoo.co.uk  
John Geddes ‐ john@winster.org 

650241 
650364 

Primary School: Clerk: Mel Landless ‐ info@winster.derbyshire.sch.uk 650238 
Pre‐School: Manager: 
Opening Hours:  

Kirsty Tonks ‐ info@southdarleypreschool.co.uk               07863771636 
Monday‐Thursday 9am‐3pm 

Carnival: Chair Mandy Marsden ‐ carnival@winster.org 650181 
Secret Gardens: Gill Geddes ‐ gill@winster.org 650364 
History Group: Geoff Lester ‐ geoff.eastbank@gmail.com 650090 
Luncheon Club: Rosie Strauss ‐ rosiejay.strauss@bƟnternet.com 650564 

 Gerry Harpham ‐ gerryvirghse@aol.com 650412 
Darby & Joan: Sandra Purslow 650222 
Morris Dancers: Chris GilloƩ ‐ chris‐gilloƩ@hotmail.co.uk 

Mike Haƞield ‐ haƞieldmike65@yahoo.com 
356628 
650468 

Garden & Countryside Group: Chair: Lesley Peat 650676 
Entertainments Group: Rod Shiers ‐ rodneyshiers@gmail.com                                       650523 
Senior Club: Gerry Harpham ‐ gerryvirghse@aol.com 650412 
Open Thursday Club: ChrisƟne ‐ relax@peakserenity.co.uk           07837725337, 650712 
Village Choir: Marion Bowler  650261 
The Orchard Group: Dave Robinson ‐ daveandhes@bƟnternet.com 650365 
Yoga: Info & Booking: June Hine ‐ junehine@bƟnternet.com 650994 
Christmas Tree: Gill Geddes ‐ gill@winster.org 650364 
Neighbourhood Watch: Brian Long ‐ parishchair@winster.org 650780 
Bakewell & Eyam Transport: 641920 
Member of Parliament: Patrick McLoughlin                                                           02072193511 
County Councillor: Simon Spencer ‐ simon.spencer@derbyshire.gov.uk  
District Councillor: Colin Swindell ‐ colin.swindell@derbyshiredales.gov.uk 07816 ‐ 

986956  
Parish Council: Chair Brian Long ‐ parishchair@winster.org 650780 
Vicar: Rev. Stephen Monk ‐ rev.stephenmonk@bƟnternet.com 734257 

Is the above info up‐to‐date? Let us know about changes at mag@winster.org 
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Simon J Percival Joinery  
Winster’s local Joiner & Handyman—no job too small 

650115 
07779 105470 

A.P.Brown: Electrical Contractor (Winster/Elton)   
All  Installations. NICEIC Approved 

07790 019093  

Matlock Glass Co Ltd 
Replacement windows & doors, double glazing.  
Safety glass 

582043 

Bowling Green Inn Good home cooking. East Bank, Winster 
Open Wed, Thurs 6‐11pm. Fri, Sat 6‐11.45pm, Sun Noon‐11pm 
Food Served Thurs‐Sat 6‐8.30pm, Sun 12.30‐2.30pm  

650219 
peakparkpub.co.uk 

Peak Cottage Plants    www.PeakCottagePlants.co.uk 
Hardy perennial plants, design & planting service 

650428 

Peak Insurance Services Ltd—24 Bakewell Road, Matlock 
Personal Service for all Business and Home Insurance 
authorised & regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority   

582911 

DJG’s Taxis  Birchover         
Up to 8 passengers  www.DJG‐Taxis.co.uk 

650025  
07767 238331 

JPB Services   Maintenance, Decorating, Gardening  
4 East End, Elton.                                                          

650593             
07966 526946 

Amy’s Dairy 
All fresh diary products delivered to your door          

636639 
07799 880740 

J.F. Johnson & Sons 
Commercial  and Domestic Plumbing & Heating 
http://www.jfjohnsonandsons.co.uk 

733434 

Leacroft Garage and Car Sales  
All mechanical and body repairs to any make, MOT  

650253 

Winster Bike Shed 
Bicycle service, maintenance, custom builds 
http://www.winsterbikeshed.co.uk/ 

07974022331 

  

PEAK EPC – Energy Performance Certificates       
David Brown, Leacroft Road, Winster. www.peakepc.co.uk 

650932 

Winster Business Directory 
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Miner’s Standard 
Real Ale Home cooked Meals  Top of the Bank, Winster 
Open daily Noon‐Midnight. Food served Noon‐3pm, 6‐9pm 

650279 

R Stone Joinery 
3 Ivy Lane  Elton.  All types of Joinery Work undertaken  

07971 815683 

David Barnsley 
Painter & Decorator (Interior & Exterior) 

650588 

Steve Salfield        steve@stevesalfield.com 
Jazzsax—Jazz, Blues and Rock'n'Roll bands 

650183 

R.G. Morris & Son Ltd                      
Fresh Fish, Poultry & Game delivered weekly  Wed pm 

07968 734909  
01298 72458 

Fired Up Heating Services 
Full range of Gas Safe Registered heating and plumbing  
David Gilling   dave@firedupheatingservices.co.uk 

650336 
  

Designs in Stone. Hand Carved Natural Stone  
Fireplaces, All Types of Stone Masonry, Restoration and 
Renovation  www.designs‐in‐stone.co.uk    

07989103140 
01629 650057 

Helios Electric for all your domestic electrical installation 
and maintenance richard@helioselectric.co.uk 

650920 
07585 604329 

Jo Copeland 
Mobile Professional Hairdresser 

07711 255004 

Winster Business Directory 

We  list  local businesses  in  the Winster Business 
Directory  at  £20 per year.  Other  formats         
available  starting  from  £5  a month  (1/4  page). 
Also available 1/2 page or full page. Ads in colour 
welcome.  Complimentary  help  with  designing 
your ad on  request. Send your advert details  to 
Bev Atkins at ads@winster.org or  ring 650086. 
Alternatively drop a note  to Gabi at 39 Leacroft 
Road (opposite surgery). 
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enjoyed a grand day out 
on July 20th. Members 
and  non-members alike 
boarded the coach in 
Main Street at 9.30 a.m. 
to travel to two gardens 
in Shropshire. Our first 
stop was the Dorothy 
Clive Garden near       

Market Drayton, arriving just as the clouds lifted and the rain ceased to fall. 
The garden was created in a disused quarry and is a wooded hillside site, 
with occasional revealed views over open countryside. Other delights     
included a stag sculpture by the waterfalls, and on the lower slopes,       
herbaceous borders, a large natural pond and new a glasshouse displaying 
imaginative and colourful planting schemes. The cafe provided a tasty 
lunch taken on the sunny, tropically planted terrace. Although interesting 
and enjoyable, the general view was that this garden would perhaps be   
better visited in the spring when the rhododendrons and azaleas would be 
at their best, thereby enhancing a visit to this predominantly woodland    
garden. 
Our second port of call was Wollerton Old Hall Garden, where an altogether 
different prospect greeted us. A formal garden with terraces and enclosed 
avenues opening up into densely planted and colourful ‘rooms’. Whilst   
simply wandering or sitting, the eye was continually led in various directions 
along the avenues, to focal points within the garden such as sculptures and 
statuary, water features, summer-houses and terraces, or back to the     
wonderful old house itself. A particular feature of the garden and grounds 
were the huge terracotta planters, displaying showy cream hydrangeas with 
contrasting underplanting.  After tea and cakes in the smart Tea Room, we 
headed for the Sales area where many of us were tempted to purchase a 
plant or two for our own humble plots at home. A happy band of            
Winstonians returned to the village by 6.00 p.m., inspired and raring to go! 
 
If you are interested to hear more on gardening matters, then please come 
along to our September meeting on Thursday 28th September in the Burton 
Instititue, to hear Stuart Dixon BA(hons) CPSE. MI HORT present a talk 
about English Roses. Roses are one of our oldest and most loved garden 
plants and at ‘Gardeners World Live’ in June 2017 they were voted as the 
plant that has made the most impact in our gardens in the last 50 years.  
Stuart Dixon has a love of traditional English gardens and is a speaker for 
the RHS, Hardy Plant Society, Cottage Garden Society, Plant Heritage and 
the National Trust. He has restored his own 18th century garden in Notting-
hamshire from where he has gained much of his knowledge and expertise. 
Stuart will be talking to us about the Roses of David Austin. (see page 7) 


